Volume 46, Issue 6 June 2023





#### Points of Interest:

- · Hoodview Amateur Radio Club can be found on the web at www.wb7qiw.org
- · HARC is a Special Service Club
- · Email Cory with any information for the newsletter at ka7iug@ frontier.com
- · Feel free to join our affiliated activities: Saturday Breakfast Group or Classy Radio Red Hatters

#### Inside This Issue:

Page 1 - From the President

Page 2 -Club Happenings

Page 3— General Mtg Minutes

Page 4-Board Mtg Minutes

Page 5— VE Testing Info Field Day For Sale

Page 6— Field Day History

Page 7-Patches & Badges Nets Face Book Coos County Hamfair

Page 8-SeaPac Recap/Pictures

Page 9-Build Kits Treasurer's Report Membership Form



# HOODYEW NEWS

General Club Meeting - June 15th at 7:30 PM.

We will host a hybrid meeting: in-person and virtually on WebEx. In person at Mount Hood Community College, Room 1001

(south end of the main campus) and you will receive a link emailed to you next week.



#### From the President's Desk - Rob Remler K7MR

By the time you read this I'm hoping I have checked into our Wednesday net. I missed two weeks and some were asking if I was OK. As my school year winds down, I have had some after school activities that I am invited to and for some reason it seems like Wednesday evenings seem to be a popular day for after school activities. I also had a friend come through town and we were able to take some time to catch up. So what's the big deal? It's not really a big deal but I appreciated that people noticed I was gone.

Our nets are to test our equipment (radios) in preparation for emergency or community service. That's the stated purpose of our nets. So, if someone checks someone else in how are they testing their equipment? I've struggled with this for a while but lately I also have been aware that when someone checks someone else in that they are telling the rest of the club/net that that person has been contacted and that they are OK. There are two or three people I talk with often and if I was unavailable as I have been the past couple of Wednesdays and they decided to check me in, one thing they are communicating to the rest of the net that they have had contact with me recently and that I'm ok.

We always appreciate those who check in when they can and I'm not suggesting that we always check others in but, for our regulars, it may be nice to let others know that they are OK.

This brings me to another point. As summer activities get going many of us travel and may be away from our QTH for a few days or more. I would invite us to be careful about mentioning that (enter name) is gone for the next (however long) when we are on the air. If someone is transmitting and says that they are going out of town for the weekend or the next few weeks that is their decision but I would hate for someone to announce on the air that (name) was gone for a while and someone comes home to find damaged property. I would suggest the phrase "(name) is not available" rather than advertise that someone is out of town.

I enjoy hearing others on the repeaters and on simplex as our/my goals for this year is to key the mike and find some social opportunities to get together with other hams. Keep using the radio and, if you haven't, put your call out there and say "hi".

April 2023 Page 2

#### Hoodview Amateur Radio Club WB7QIW PO Box 95I, Gresham OR 97030

A non-profit organization organized exclusively for one or more of the purposes as specified in Section 501(c)(3) of the Internal Revenue Code, Vol. 17, No. 6. We are a Special Service Club with the ARRL.

**President**: Rob Remler K7MR **Vice President**: Josh Higgins K7OSH

Secretary: Open

Treasurer: George Dover W7GEO

**Board:** Paul Hanchett Al7JR; Joel Harrington N7LF; Shaun Harteloo N7TNP; Steve Norton N7LTC; Kenn Clulow K7ENN

## **2023 Hoodview Calendar**

June 15-Gen Mtg: 7:30pm @ MHCC Rm 1001/WebEx June 23-25-Field Day @ TBA

July 6-Brd Mtg: 7:00pm @ Elmer's Gresham
July 15-VE Testing: 9:00am MHCC Fisheries Bldg
July 20-Gen Mtg: 7:30pm @ MHCC Rm 1001/WebEx
Aug 3-Brd Mtg: 7:00pm @ Elmer's Gresham
Aug 17-Gen Mtg: 5:00–8:00 @ Picnic Red Sunset Park
Sep 7-Brd Mtg: 7:00pm @ Elmer's Gresham
Sep 15-Gen Mtg: 7:30pm @ MHCC Rm 1001/WebEx
Sep 17-VE Testing: 9:00am MHCC Fisheries Bldg

Oct 6-Brd Mtg: 7:00pm @ Elmer's Gresham

Oct 20-Gen Mtg: 7:30pm @ MHCC Rm 1001/WebEx

Nov 3-Brd Mtg: 7:00pm @ Elmer's Gresham Nov 17-Gen Mtg: 7:30pm @ MHCC Rm 1001/WebEx Nov 19-VE Testing: 9:00am MHCC Fisheries Bldg Dec 1-Brd Mtg: 7:00pm @ Elmer's Gresham

Dec 15-Gen Mtg: 7:30pm @ MHCC Rm 1001/WebEx

# June General Club Meeting & Program:

Field Day Preparations will be our June program.

We will be meeting at Mt. Hood Community College. Our meeting room will be 1001 at this time. This is located on the south end of the main campus (parking near the pond). Join us on June 15th at 7:30 PM. It will be a Hybrid Meeting; in person and on WebEx. A link will be sent out early next week for those that would like to join us from home.

# **Weekly Breakfast Gathering**

Join us for breakfast every Saturday morning at Heidi's, 1230 NE Cleveland, Gresham. Conversation/coffee starts around 7:00am with breakfast orders taken at 7:30am.

<u>New Roster Updates:</u> Remember when you change your call sign, email address, drop a landline or make other changes, please send Cory KA7IUG an email at ka7iug@frontier.com so that the roster can be update.

#### **Sunshine Committee Report:**

Please keep these members in your thoughts and prayers.



Dean Wright KD7HHN is currently in rehab to get stronger after surgery.

Don Greer KJ7CHL is fighting cancer again. Fight hard, Don!

Cory Schoch KA7IUG had surgery on her liver to get rid of a stone.

Thinking good thoughts for everyone dealing with any health issues and hoping you get better soon. If you know of any members that need well wishes, please let Mary know at 541-425-0213 or <a href="marytaylor.portorford@gmail.com">marytaylor.portorford@gmail.com</a>

# **Happy Birthday to our Members**

KJ7WOH	Marty Ludwig	06/04
N7TTD	Chris Eichman	06/08
W7BKO	Bernie Mueller	06/11
K7AGL	Greg Letendre	06/12
W7GEO	George Dover	06/14
AI7JR	Paul Hanchett	06/14
KI7HCU	Ron Glenn	06/15
K7DTS	Don Tucker	06/15
W7HDF	Chuck Morris	06/19
KI7MGC	Ryan Anderson	06/24
KC7ZUH	Scott Etlinger	06/28
N7AKG	Alan Gordon	06/30
KOINE	Gary Brumbelow	07/10
N7CVZ	Michael Welch	07/11
K7WXW	Bill Hurley	07/21
K7ENN	Kenn Clulow	07/25
KG7ZRA	Karlan Hutchinson	07/25
KJ7TPD	Mary Taylor	07/28
KI7SJY	Dennis Desper	07/31

# **Welcome New Member**

KK7MQA-T Chris Green greenbible@gmail.com 14911 SE Megan Way, Clackamas, OR 97015

# HARC General Meeting (Hybrid) May 18, 2023

In person meeting held at MHCC, rm 1001

President, Rob, K7MR, called the General Meeting to order at 7:30pm. In-person Officers and Board Members present: President, Rob, K7MR; Vice President, Josh, K7OSH, Secretary, Ryan, KI7MGC, Treasurer, George, W7GEO. Board Members: Joel, N7LF, Steve, N7LTC, Shaun, N7TNP. Online: Paul AI7JR.

<u>New Members Present</u>: Garrett, KD6KPC; George, KJ6VU; Catherine, W5DZG; Welcome!

<u>Secretary Report</u>: Ryan, KI7MGC, reported the April 2023 General Meeting minutes were published in the May 2023 newsletter. Cory, KA7IUG, made motion to accept Secretary's report as posted in the newsletter. Scott, KC7ZUH, Seconded. Motion passed.

<u>Treasurer Report</u>: George, W7GEO briefed everyone on the Treasurer's Report. Alan, N7AKG, made motion to accept Treasurer's Report as briefed. Scott, KC7ZUH, seconded. Motion passed.

<u>Sunshine Committee</u>: Dean, KD7HHN is slowly recovering from surgery. Donald, KJ7CHL is battling serious health issues. Shaun's, N7TNP, Father is undergoing surgery in May. Please keep all of them in your thoughts and prayers.

Approvals: Garrett, KD6KPC donated 500 feet of LMR -400 Coax Cable to the club, including shipping to be here in time for Field Day. Joel, N7LF motioned the club provide a receipt to Garrett for the donation. Josh, K7OSH seconded. Motion passed. Thank you, Garrett!

Cory, KA7IUG, motioned to approve club expenditures up to \$500.00 for expenses related to connectors and crimp kit to go along with the club coax. Dennis, KI7SJY seconded. Motion passed.

Rob, K7MR, reviewed options for club signs that can be used for Field Day and other club events. Members are encouraged to send their sign ideas to the board via email for review. <u>Announcements</u>: Next Board Meeting to take place on June 8<sup>th</sup>. This is a different meeting date than normal due to the SeaPac Amateur Radio Conference in Seaside, Oregon taking place on June 2<sup>nd</sup>, 3<sup>rd</sup>, and 4<sup>th</sup>.

There is a sign-up sheet for Field Day volunteers. Please sign up if interested.

Please see Cory, KA7IUG, for club badge orders.

Josh, K7OSH, updated the club that a link to order the Anderson Power Pole Kits will be available on the club website. When the kits arrive, a build date will be set. It is not required to attend the build party to buy a kit.

Secretary position is vacant as of June 1, 2023. Please let the Board know if you are interested in volunteering for the position.

<u>Program</u>: Topic was "Go Boxes: Building Your Radio Go Kit" Presenter: George Zafiropoulos, KJ6VU. George is host of the Ham Radio Workbench Podcast.

George's presentation consisted of a slide deck that began by explaining the want/need for Go Boxes as being self-contained ham stations crafted to meet the operator's specific mission.

No matter the mission, there are 3 – 5 basic components:

Radio

Power

Antenna

Accessories (Essentials): Lighting, Tools, Extra battery, Wire strippers, Computer (optional)

George has put a lot of thought into his setups and why they are arranged in this manner depending on the operation (SOTA, portable, Field Day).

Thank you for another great presentation, George!

Motion to adjourn was made and passed at 8:36 pm. Respectfully submitted by club Secretary, Ryan, KI7MGC.

## HARC Board Meeting Minutes June 08, 2023

Meeting called to order by President Rob, K7MR at 7:01PM at Elmer's Restaurant in Gresham. Present, President Rob, K7MR; Vice President, Josh, K7OSH; Board Members: Steve, N7LTC; Paul, AI7JR; Joel, N7LF. Absent: Shaun, N7TNP; George, W7GEO; Kenn, K7ENN. Peter, KE6JPM, was invited to attend and was present.

<u>Secretary Report:</u> The board was briefed that the May 2023 Secretary Report was published in the June Newsletter. Josh, K7OSH motioned to accept the minutes as posted. Steve, N7LTC seconded. Motion passed.

<u>Treasurer Report:</u> The board was briefed that the May 2023 Treasurer Report was published in the June Newsletter. Steve, N7LTC, made a motion to accept the Treasurer Report as posted. Josh, K7OSH, seconded. Motion passed.

<u>Sunshine Report</u> – Nothing to report. <u>Policies and Procedures</u> – No updates at this time.

<u>Club Business:</u> The Board agreed to nominate Peter, KE6JPM, for the open Secretary position at the General meeting on June 15<sup>th</sup>.

The Board agreed to hold the next Tech/General class in November. This will allow them time to possibly form a committee of interested members to help teach/run the class.

The Board agreed that there was no need for additional WebEx meetings for Field Day. Instead, Josh, K7OSH, will hold smaller, more specific and directed meetings with Station managers. A full update will be presented at the June General meeting.

SEA-PAC – Cory advised the Board that the Sea-Pac tables were \$10.00 more than expected. Joel, N7LF, made a motion to approve the additional \$40.00 (4 tables) to reimburse Cory. Josh, K7OSH, seconded. Motion passed.

<u>Field Day:</u> Josh, K7OSH, will be making a site visit to evaluate space and layout. There were concerns pre-

sented about a large brush pile that is still in the site and that there is a large underground tank that we need to be aware of for vehicle positioning. The Club trailer needs roof repair after the Field Day event. Sherri will be towing the trailer to the Field Day site. The coax and connectors have been received and Josh, K7OSH, will be bringing the prepared coax to the Field Day site. The Board discussed returning and/or selling 4 band pass filters, 10,15,20 and 40 as they are no longer needed. The Club will keep the 80 and 160 filters. Joel, N7LF has a "Hoodriver" sign that will be used for Field Day but the Board would like to order two new signs later this year.

Josh, K7OSH, will e-mail Shaun to please have a "Sign-In" sheet for our General meetings.

<u>Programs:</u> The June and July programs will be centered on Field Day. The June meeting will be the final preparations and assignments while the July meeting will be a recap and discussion about what worked, what did not work and suggestions for next year.

The August 17<sup>th</sup> meeting will be the annual picnic. Josh, K7OSH, made a motion to approve a budget of up to \$400.00 for the picnic. Joel, N7LF seconded. Motion passed and will be voted on at the General meeting.

Repeater – Josh made a motion to pre-authorize \$200.00 for improvements need for the Club repeater.

Tuesday night talkaround – We will need a moderator for the next several months or do we take a summer hiatus and restart again in the fall.

Announcements: The next General Membership Meeting will be on June 15<sup>th</sup> 2023 at 7:30PM at MHCC Room 1001. The next Board Meeting will be on July 6, 2023 via WebEx due to holiday and vacation schedules.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:59 PM Respectfully submitted by Peter, KE6JPM



VE Testing for Ham Licenses: An licensee must provide the FCC with AMATEUR RADIO® an email address on all applications. If no email address is included, the

FCC may dismiss the application. The FCC will email a link to an official electronic copy of the license grant. An official copy will be available by accessing the licensee's password-protected Universal Licensing System account. You must also register in the FCC CORES system and receive a FCC Registration Number before exam day. Candidates could go directly to the FCC CORES User Account and Registration page: https://apps.fcc.gov/cores/userLogin.do. Applicants should create an FCC user account and register their social security number in the FCC Commission Registration System before attending exams. Registrants will be assigned an FRN which will be used in all license transactions with the FCC. The current cost for taking a test is \$15 at the examination time. Plus you will be assessed a \$35 from the FCC which must be paid within ten days.

Here are the in-person local VE sessions. No walkins-you must register or call ahead:

#### 6/17/2023—Vancouver, WA

Time: 10:00 AM Contact: Wayne Schuler (360) 892-5580 Email: ai9q@arrl.net Location: Vancouver Stake Center, 10509 SE 5th St, Vancouver WA 98664 6/25/2023—Battle Ground, WA

Time: 9:00 AM (No walk-ins/register or call ahead) Contact: Barry A. Wells <a href="mailto:bwells98629@gmail.com">bwells98629@gmail.com</a> Kiwanis Park, 422 SW 2nd Ave, Battle Ground WA 7/1/2023—Portland, OR

Time: 1:00 PM Contact: John D. Bucsek (503) 803-6134 or Email: ke7wnb@gmail.com Location: Cedar Hills Baptist Church, 2470 SW Roxbury Ave, Portland OR 97225

## 7/2/2023—Milwaukie, OR

Time: 7:00 PM Contact Richard Edwards, raedw1@gmail or 503-774-6384 Location Round Table Pizza, 10389 SE 82nd Ave & King Road, Milwaukie

# 7/15/2023—Gresham, OR

Time: 9:00 AM Contact: Pamela Woods 503-956-7282 or email: gofish@hevanet.com Held at Mt Hood Community College Fisheries #1, Gresham, OR 97030



#### **Field Day Volunteers Needed**

Field day is fast approaching and I appreciate everyone that has agreed to volunteered for station chairs, hospitality, set-up, tear down, etc.

That being said if I haven't cornered you yet with the signup sheet, save yourselves the pain and come volunteer to help bring the club back together for an amazing field day!

We still have need for tower and site setup and tear down crews. If you have a specific passion you want to help with the field day, please let me know!

The June program will have last minute details and planning for Field Day.

**HARC Needs More VE Examiners:** We would like to add more examiners to our pool for the VE sessions we hold. You can find information on the ARRL website.



http://www.arrl.org/become-an-arrl-ve

Future exam sessions for the Hoodview ARC VE team will be on the following dates: July 15, September 16, and November 18. Reserve your seat by sending an email to license-gofish@hevanet.com

#### For Sale:

My name is Jane Redinger, former member KD7FNN. I have 12 sections of radio towers that I would like to get rid of. They are 7/8", 1", and 1 1/4". There is one 1" base and one 1 1/4" top section.

I also have some handheld radios, a new 10 meter radio, a new radio shack rotator, and lots more.

I live in Estacada. If interested please contact me at 503-310-1484 or j.redinger@yahoo.com.





#### Field Day History by Cory KA7IUG (original 2019)

Our club started all because of Field Day in 1976. Some local hams got to together to play radio in the ARRL Field Day Contest. Art Zehner W7AUF was the first chairperson.

We have operated in the class of 6A, 5A, and recently 4A. We use to have separate stations for CW and Phone. Along with VHF and UHF stations.

The favorite cookie at Field Day is the chocolate chip cookie. Barry W7BLC declared it the club cookie. We have had other treats at the hospitality tent but we are always open for other donations. In the past, all members were requested to bring up a gallon of water. The club purchased a "car garage tent" after using a cemetery tent borrowed from Rose City Cemetery.

Prior to the club purchasing the trailer for our towers we stored them at member's houses each year. On Wednesday or Thursday night prior to Field Day we had a tower party to load them onto borrowed flatbed trailers to haul them up the hill.

A club member who worked for Multnomah County Roads use to grade the parking lot a week prior to our visit. We have also had light towers from a local tree logging outfit in the parking lot and one year we had a huge power plant generator. The most unusual vehicle was a dump truck with a tower welded into the bed.

Bonus points have changed over the years from natural power, publicity, served agencies, elected officials, APRS, ATV, and now Social Media. It was great the year the Red Cross showed up with their brand new canteen truck to cook dinner for everyone.

Over the years, we have been very lucky with our safety. A few cuts, bruises, but nothing too serious. Even the year when a home-brewed square tower folded over under the weight of the antennas, no one got hurt. Scary! However, we did offer first aid and communications to 911 for car accident victims on Larch Mountain Road. We have also gathered extra people to look for a lost child who walked away from a church outing in the upper parking lot.

In 1992, we had to shut down all operating because of a lightning storm that came over the mountain. We have had snow and blazing hot weather. There have only been two years that we have not

been able to make it to Larch Mountain because of road closure. We relocated to Cherryville, east of Sandy in 2008 and in 2014 we went to Estacada.

We have always gotten permission to camp and to operate from Larch Mountain. However when the Scenic Gorge Commission was established we have had to go through a few more steps. People have slept in their cars, truck beds, tents, trailers, motor homes or even just sleeping bags on the ground.

Other historic happenings was recently when the port-a-pottie didn't show up. That was not a good year.

Only the old timers will remember the pen and paper dupe parties where we had to hand enter all of the calls for each band and cull out the dupes. The parties were held about a week later and sometimes lasted into the wee hours of the mornings. This was prior to the Commodore 64. Denny wrote a program to find dupes on his computer but all the calls had to be entered back here in Portland. It use to take a day to run the program.

The club had a Field Day song, penned by our own Pam KC7Q. It was to the tune of "On Top of Spaghetti." It was once a Top-40's hit.

And last year (2018) for the first time in Hoodview history our Field Day site was not open to the public because of the forest fire of 2017. Only members of Hoodview were allowed onto Larch Mountain Road pass the snow gate at mile marker 10.

Our highest year for contacts was in 1989. We had 4149 contacts and 47 participants. In 2008, when we located to Cherryville, under the powerlines we only had 594 contacts. And our fewest participants were in 2012 with only 26 members.

Pictures were in black and white and you could see Mt. Hood. Each year holds historical memories and you can share in these moments by joining us on Larch Mountain next weekend for Field Day. At the

Corbett Fire Station.







<u>Club Patches:</u> We have these beautiful <u>Hoodview's Facebook Page:</u> Did you patches in stock. You can request W7GEO George to meet up with you to purchase either size. The cost of the patches will be \$5 (3.5 in) and \$20 (10 in). Two sizes: ten inch, two color (blue and white for jackets) and 3.5 inch, colored (white, green and blue for shirts and hats).

# **NEW Club Badges Available**

We will be taking orders for new club badges at the club meeting. The club is offering

them for \$10 a piece. They are full color logo with you name, call sign and home location. You can get them in portrait or landscape format . Each one comes with a bulldog clip. Cory KA7IUG will have order forms at the club meeting



Marty Ludwig

TROUTDALE, OR

J7WOH

GRESHAM, OR

for payment and ordering. Cash or Checks made out to HARC. Once the order is made the name tags will be available at the next meeting.

## Check into the Hoodview Nets: The

Hoodview Amateur Radio Club Information Net has been expanded to both repeaters. The UHF Information Net will follow the VHF net at 7:45 PM or after the VHF net if

it goes past 7:45 PM. This is an attempt to assist more local amateurs in checking in to our Club's Net and broaden our exposure. Club members are encouraged to volunteer to be net control of either net.

The net is held every Wednesday night: HARC—2 M net on 147.28 MHz at 7:30pm. HARC-70cm net on 443.475 at 7:45 pm

Hoodview Simplex Frequency: Did you know that if our repeater goes down during an emergency or is being used by MCARES, that the members of Hoodview Amateur Radio Club should check in on the 443.475 repeater or use 147.48 Simplex and 147.52 Simplex? We will monitor those frequencies to offer assistance if available.

know that the club has a Facebook page that we share information about classes, activities, etc. for club members and interested hams? The page is Hoodview

Amateur Radio Club —WB7QIW. To join just like the page and click join. You will be asked if you are a ham (call sign) or interested in ham radio. Check out https://www.facebook.com/ groups/709367785838462/

## Coos County Radio Club Hamfest & Swapmeet

Saturday July 15, 2023, 10:00AM-2:00PM 87450 Batson Ln. Bandon Oregon 97411 Vendors - VE Session - Snack Bar - Free Parking Door Prizes: Yaesu FTM-6000r 2m/70c Mobile (Donated by SWORA) – N3FJP Logging Software Suite Vendor setup begins at 8:00AM

Talk-in on: K7CCH 146.610 (-) PL 110.9 or W7OC 145.190 (-) PL 146.2

- \*\*\*THIS IS AN OUTDOOR EVENT\*\*\*
- \*\*Free General Admission\*\*

Vendor parking spaces are 10' x 30'. Bring your own tables and E-Z-UPS. 120v power will be available for testing of equipment, Bring your own extension cords. Vendor Spaces are \$20.00 each.

To pre-register and reserve your vendor spot please reply below or contact: Gary McElroy N6BLU at 530-521-5091 or N6BLU@Hotmail.com

Name:		Call:	
Business Name: _			
Address:			
City:	State:	Zip:	
Telephone:		·	
E-mail:			
Number of 10' x 3	30' spaces req	uested:	X \$20
ea.=			
Please make chec	ks navahle ar	nd return this	nortion

Please make checks payable and return this portion of this flyer to: Coos County Radio Club, P.O. Box 698, Coos Bay, OR 97420

The club will have a consignment table for those who only have an item or two to sell. Club will charge a 10% seller fee.

July weather is usually sunny to partly cloudy with temps in the mid-60s & breezy. Plan accordingly! Hotel rooms & campgrounds fill up quickly in the summer, make reservations soon.

## **Sea Pac 2023**

Some of our club members made the trek to Seaside for the annual Pacific Northwest ARRL Convention.

Some of the highlights was the "Radios on the Beach", dinner at the Pig n' Pancake, talking with other hams that we haven't seen in a year or more (thanks to Covid) and our own swap table.

Chris KG7ADQ was one of the prize winners and brought home a Heil set.

The club did quite well with the items on the table. What is one man's junk becomes the next man's treasure.

We sold over \$800 of donated items which will add to club coffers.

Many thanks to our outstanding SeaPac committee for their help setting up, selling, and tearing down our flea market table. : (I-r) Denny WB7UFJ, Cheri N7KOJ, Joel N7LF, Scott KC7ZUH, Cory KA7IUG Chris KD7ADQ, Jim KA7AGH, seated Cindy KD7IXZ.

Save the date for next year: May 31st through June 2nd, 2024. If you haven't been to a SeaPac convention you should plan for it. They are lots of fun!

Cory KA7IUG

Picture credit to Larry W4OPA & Cory KA7IUG













#### **Power Pole Build Kit and Party**

Watch for an emailed link to pre-purchase the HARC Power Pole Strip Kits through the club website! Turn your single power pole into a 5 fused power pole connections. These \$27 kits have "Hoodview Amateur Radio Club" silkscreened on them and you will have until May 26th to purchase them. Due to highly unstable inventory, build party will be scheduled once all parts have arrived. You do not have to attend a build party to purchase these and they will be handed out at the next club meeting upon their arrival. A big thank you to George KJ6VU for his donation of the 50 sets of circuit boards which is how we are able to get such an affordable deal. This also means that we have limited kits and I've had requests for at least 30 of these so don't wait! For more info on the kit go to for his donation of the 50 sets of circuit boards which is how we are able to get such an affordable deal. This also means that we have limited kits and I've had requests for at least 30 of these so don't wait! For more info on the kit go to https://www.hamradioworkbench.com/dc-power -strip.html.

Treasurer's Report: As reported at the June Board Meeting by treasurer, George W7GEO. Income from dues and Spring Banquet. Expenditures this month was Incorporation Fee, DX Engineering and Spring Banquet. Steve N7LTC made a motion to accept treasurer's report. Josh K7OSH seconded. Motion Passed.

#### **CURRENT BALANCES**

General	\$5,223.47
Repeater	\$6,636.88
Training	\$115.47
Scholarship	\$2,238.37
Bal end of 3/31	\$14,214.19





#### HOODVIEW AMATEUR RADIO CLUB MEMBERSHIP FORM

Make checks payable to: HOODVIEW AMATEUR RADIO CLUB, PO BOX 951, GRESHAM OR 97030

DUES: SINGLE MEMBERSHIP \$20; FAMILY MEMBERSHIP \$25

	Call Sign:
_ Cell Phone:	License Class:
	Birth Date:
	State: Zip:
	Call Sign:
_ Cell Phone:	License Class:
	Birth Date:
	Call Sign:
_ Cell Phone:	License Class:
	_ Cell Phone: